






Memorandum 
City of Lawrence  
Public Works 
 
TO: David L. Corliss 
FROM: Chuck Soules 
Date: April 29, 2011 
RE: Pinckney Tunnel Project 
 
As I understand, the Pinckney Tunnel Project has several distinct components:  tiled ramp 
walls, mosaic mural, and a wall of LED lighted tiles which will respond to movement within the 
tunnel. 
 
The lighted display wall is the most significant aspect of the project.  Acrylic tiles with LED 
lighting and motion sensors will be placed on one side of the tunnel.  As a pedestrian walks 
through the tunnel the lights will follow their movement creating a shadow form.  The panels 
are a KU graduate project design, and Star Signs worked with the group to develop a proposal 
and cost estimate of approximately $600,000. 
 
The project has some other minor miscellaneous costs and estimates are conservative. 
 
Summary: 

Tiled ramps (labor and materials) $ 64,000
Mural (craftsmanship and materials)     6,000
LED lighted display wall  600,000
 $670,000

 
Please let me know if additional information is needed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Charles F. Soules, P.E. 
Director of Public Works 
 
CFS/je 
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Bobbie Walthall

To: Cynthia Wagner
Subject: RE: Pinckney Tunnel

From: Chris Greenhoot [mailto:cghoot@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, May 12, 2011 10:43 PM 
To: David L. Corliss 
Cc: Andrea Greenhoot 
Subject: Pinckney Tunnel 
 
Dear Mr. Corliss: 
 
I am an engaged citizen who is aware there is a request for an audience with the City Commision regarding the 
Pinckney Tunnel, during the annual budget meetings. 
 
I hope you will REJECT that request out of hand for this $480,000 boondoggle. 
 
This is a costly and wasteful project which will provide negligible benefit, to very few citizens. The reality is 
that less than 100 people per day use that tunnel. This will be a simple fact to verify by posting a volunteer 
counter there at about 7:45 AM any week day. If that's true, and it is, the net cost of building this will be 
something like $5000 per user. The paltry benefit does not justify the huge cost. Most citizens don't even know 
that tunnel is there. 
 
Our Federal Government does not have the money. Our State and City don't have the money. The users, who 
want someone else to pay for it, certainly won't support it with user fees. Applying for federal grants for this 
silly artist's fantasy will distract our City's professionals from the urgent issues of economic development and 
infrastructure repair which threaten the very existence of our fine City. 
 
Please have the good sense to challenge this petty proposal on its merits. We have much higher priorities than 
this. 
 
--  
Chris Greenhoot 
520 Louisiana Street 
Lawrence KS 66044 
785/766-9678 


